
Barras (HB 795) Act No. 257

New law prohibits school buses used to transport students, including activity and backup
buses, from being more than 25 years old.  Requires that a school bus used as an activity or
backup bus be 15 or fewer model years old at the time it is acquired and placed in service.
Prohibits school buses used as activity or backup buses that are older than 15 model years
from being used more than 60 consecutive school days in a school year.

Effective Aug. 1, 2014.

(Adds R.S. 17:158.2(D) and (E))


